Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, May 2, 2018
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Heather Turman, President) 

B. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford)

· SOLs will wrap up next Tuesday.
· Field Day is on Monday, May 21st – volunteers are needed.
· The first student vs. staff basketball game will take place this Friday, May 4th at 6pm.  It will be played at BMS.  3rd, 4th & 5th graders selected will play against the staff.  Come out and watch this fun event!
· The last day of school is Friday, May 25th!
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)  

· We have earned a total of $9,800 from Kroger from this school year.  

· The contributions from Kroger have dropped because there are so many other organizations that use this fundraiser.  

· Three years ago, we earned $14,000 from Kroger with far less families participating.
· With this decline in donations from Kroger, we need to be mindful of diversifying our fundraising efforts.

· Currently, we have $23,000 in our checking account, but this will be closer to $18,500 once we pay the yearbook bill.

· In April, we funded several individual teacher requests.  PTO would like to continue to fund more of these requests.

D. Updates & Review (Heather Turman, President)

· The PTO Advisory meeting was held on April 16th.

· Dr. Miear mostly discussed school safety.

· He showed us potential purchases to improve school safety.

· Dr. Miear also discussed communication with parents during a crisis  - he said that student safety was the first priority, then communication.
· During the meeting, each PTO discussed various activities they were organizing etc.  Several of the elementary schools are doing similar things to us like school dances, etc.

· Harding did an interesting fundraiser in which they sent out letters asking for money instead of selling something or putting on an event.  They raised $4,500 for the upkeep of their track this way.

· Nurse shopping is completed – Mrs. Friedberg should be good on clothes for a while.

· Jump-Rope-for-Heart raised over $3,000.  Thank you!
E. What is Happening this Month (Heather Turman, President)

· Teacher Appreciation week is May 14th – 18th.
· The PTO is asking families to donate gift baskets and gift cards for the daily teacher raffles, as well as supplies for each day’s event.  The sign ups are posted to Facebook and a Peach Jar email came out twice.
· Flyers were sent home last week for suggested daily “gifts” that students can bring in every day. These are optional and free like notes, making something, etc.

· Marquee

·  Heather proposed that we move forward with purchasing an electronic marquee.  The PTO can contribute $10,000 towards this.  

· Mr. Mefford can fund the rest of the cost.  Dawn received quotes coming in at just under $20,000.

· Dawn made a motion for the PTO to donate $10,000 towards an electronic marquee.  The motion was seconded, and there was no opposition.

· Mr. Mefford will get in touch with facilities to move forward with this project.

· 5th Grade Promotion/Graduation (Sylvia Davis)

· This will take place on May 23rd from 6:30 – 7:30. pm  Three to four volunteers are needed from 5:30 – 7:30 pm.
· Nichole will help Sylvia find these volunteers.

· Sylvia will try to get purchase orders for anything she purchases – if not, PTO will reimburse her for any out-of-pocket expenses.

F. Next Year (Heather Turman, President)

· The PTO still has a lot of money allocated for STEM and after school activities.

· Heather and Dawn discussed looking at outside companies to sponsor/run a club.  

· We will also look to see if there are teachers interested in sponsoring a club for a paid stipend.

· Mr. Mefford mentioned that if we could provide transportation it will probably be much more successful.

· Open PTO Committees (Please let Heather know if you are interested!)

· Fall and Spring Picture Coordinator

· 5th Grade Legacy (Nichole and Christa volunteered)

· Girls’ & Boys’ Dances

· Restaurant Night Coordinator

G. Meeting Adjourned

